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Dear Julie,
I pray you have seen and experienced God's amazing work in your lives during the past
month.  No matter what our temporary circumstances may be, we know that they have been
filtered through God's loving fingers.  He is molding us into beautiful masterpieces who
display His glory to the world. Stay strong in His Spirit and keep focused on the Author and
Finisher of our faith, Jesus Christ.  

THOUGHTS AND REFLECTIONS FROM PASTOR JEFF

Change..... Why are we so afraid of it? Why do we fight, resist and avoid it? We all know

the only constant in life (other than God) is change, and yet we still struggle against it.  I
remember not long ago I opened a sermon talking about how we Christians are to be a

people whose lives are marked with change. I say that because when we receive Christ

as Savior, our lives should be in a constant state of transition - putting off the 'old man'

and putting on the 'new' (Eph. 4:20-24).

 

 To be effective disciples of Christ, we must be constantly growing. Growth equals
change. To grow spiritually, there needs to be change -an increase - in your daily time

with God through prayer, Bible reading, and Bible study.  As your inner person begins to

change, you will notice an increase in other areas such as Christian fellowship, serving in

ministry, and giving.  With all this Spiritual increase, many worldly distractions will begin

to decrease such as TV, games, Facebook, movies, internet, etc.
 

If all this seems a bit daunting, start small.   Sometimes it can be the little things that

bring about huge growth. It can be as simple as coming to church 5 min earlier, greeting
people, and spending 2 minutes in silent prayer before worship starts.   Can you imagine

what would happen if all of us prayed for the service for just a couple of minutes before
it began? God could use that little change to bring about huge growth!

 

The theme at 1st Baptist this year is '1+1+1=Growth'.  This is not a magic formula but a

challenge for you to give God a little more of yourself - to change the way you do things.

 Make it your goal to attend 1 service each week, 1 weekly Bible study, and serve in 1

ministry.  If you are not currently doing any of these, start by adding just one.  The key

word is 'increase'.  Growth doesn't just happen, it takes work. But be of good cheer, God

always empowers us to do His will.  I am praying for you all.  May the cry of our hearts
be, 'More of HIM and less of me!'

 

Pastor Jeff
 



  We invite you to  bring your
children out Wednesday nights for

an incredible time of music,
games, Scripture memory, and
Bible study. The family dinner

begins at 5:30, and Awana is from 
6:15-8:00.

February Themes and Dinner
 Menu 

 2/5 - Bring a Parent Night!
Breakfast for Dinner, Fruit Salad,

Biscuits

2/12 - Is There a God? Night 
Baked Potato Bar

2/19 - Read and Write Night!
Chili, Corn Bread

2/26 - Three-In-One Night!
Spaghetti w/ Meat Sauce, Mixed

Veggies, Garlic Bread

 

       
Ladies:  Monday Night at 6:00 from

1/6 to 3/24 - Beth Moore's Daniel
Study. Walk-ins are welcome.

Men:  CJ Neville will lead
Experiencing God: Knowing and

Doing the Will of God.  2/21 - 5/16.
 The study will be held at Dan

Martolano's home.  Dinner will be
provided.  Please sign up on the

bulletin board at church.

Discipleship Sunday
On 2/9, our church will kick-off a

Financial Freedom class for youth
and adults.  Grade school children

will join Julie Watson for the
Gospel Project for Kids club, and
Pre-K get to have fun with Fawn
Charles.  It all starts at 6:00 PM.

 

 
 Thank you to all the prayer

warriors who regularly serve  in
the prayer room.  God is

answering our prayers!  If you
have a  prayer need,  please fill out
a prayer request sheet and place it
in the prayer box at the back of the

sanctuary or call the office.

Praying Sisters

We are drawing for a new session
of Praying Sisters Sunday,

February 9th.  The session will
run from 2/9 to 4/16.  This is a

wonderful opportunity to make a
conneciton with another lady in

our fellowship.  Registration
sheets are at the back of the

Sanctuary.

 

CHURCH-WIDE AGAPE
BANQUET

 
We will be celebrating God's love

on Feb. 15th from 5:30-8:00.
 There will be a delicious dinner,
entertainment, and an Acts-of-

Service auction with all proceeds
going towards our local and

international missions.  Childcare
will be provided by the youth of
North Pole Christian School.

 There will be a love offering taken
for them at the end of the banquet
which will go towards their 2015

Africa mission trip.
Tickets are $12.50 per seat or a

family of 4 or more $40.00.
 Tickets will be on sale after

church services Feb. 2nd and 9th.  

FAMILY FOOD BOX MINISTRY
We are currently serving 16 local
families with monthly food boxes.  
We praise God for this awesome
opportunity to show His love and

provision to those in need.  We are
grateful for food or money

donations.  There is weekly list of
foods we need  on the bulletin
board.  If you are interested in

monetary donations, it costs about
$50 to sponsor a family food box.

 Please contact Michelle Durrell if
you have any questions.  

CLOTHING CLOSET
The free clothing closet is opened
the second Saturday of each month

from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m.

EASTER MUSIC PROGRAM!

'Celebration of the Cross and
Beyond'

Do you like to make a joyful
noise?  Please come out Saturday,
Feb. 8th at 9:00 a.m. and hear the

Easter music program Nancy
Baldwin has put together.  We will
perform the program the evening

of April 13th (Palm Sunday).  

The dates and times of future
practices will be determined at the

meeting on the 8th.

Children will be practicing Sunday
nights at 6:00 for their part in the



 program.

 

 HEALTHY LIVING NUTRITION
CLASS

Come join Julie Watson as
she leads a 4-week education
class on how to clean up and

maintain the temples God
entrusted to us.  Open to all. 
Tuesday, 2/11 to 3/4 from 6 to
7 PM. Please sign up on the

bulletin board.
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WHISPERS OF HOPE
by Beth Moore

 
Do you need to get into the

habit of daily Scripture
reading and prayer?

 Whispers of Hope is a 10-
week devotional/prayer book
that not only gives you daily
Scriptures but also sets aside

pages on which to record
your daily prayers.  Humbly

participate in daily Bible
reading and prayer and you

will see God work mightily in
your life!

Kendra Drummond, a
member of FBCNP, has

created a blog with TONS of
healthy and delicious

recipes.  These meals are
original works of her very

creative mind and taste buds.
You can try these recipes by

clicking on the following link:
Queen of Brussel Sprouts

This blog is quite
inspirational as she also

documents her journey of
being a home-school Mom

while recovering from a
massive stroke.  God has

worked mightily in her life!

If you have anything you think will encourage our brothers and sisters in Christ and
want to share in the monthly newsletters, please contact Julie at jwatsonfbc@gmail.com.

 May God bless you and keep you; may His face shine brilliantly upon you today as you
serve Him.
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